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1. Work shall be done in accordance with the attached plans labeled 2006-2200-CHA, LAK-2-
3.32, PID: 13486, sheets 1-50.

2. All conditions attached to or contained within the Ohio Environmental Protection Agency’s
Water Quality Certification dated August 12, 2008, are hereby incorporated by reference as being
special conditions of this permit.

3. To compensate for 3.53 acres of unavoidable wetland impacts, the permittee shall purchase a
total of 5.4 acres of wetland credit from the Trumbull Creek Wetland Mitigation Bank located on
SR 166 along the Ashtabula-Geauga County line and provide this office with an updated balance
sheet.

4. To compensate for 3,547 linear feet of unavoidable stream impacts, the applicant proposes to
place a 200-foot easement (100 feet on each side) along 5,321 linear feet of stream on a 155-acre
parcel in northwest Trumbull County identified as Groves Woods, which includes a portion of
Garden Creek as well as Class II and Class Il primary headwater tributaries. The permitte shall
provide this office with a copy of the conservation easement within one year from the date of
issuance of a permit.

5. All temporary fill material must be removed to an upland location at the completion of
construction activities and the river bottom restored to pre-construction contours to the maximum

extent practicable.

6. Appropriate site specific best management practices (BMP) for sediment and erosion control
will be fully implemented during construction activities at the site. The BMPs include, but are
not limited to, the utilization of silt fences, straw bales, check dams, mulching and seeding.

7. Prior to the initiation of any construction activities on bridges, including the removal of any
bridge structures, the underside of each bridge must be carefully examined for the presence of
bats, especially between April 1 and September 30. If any bats are found roosting on the
underside of the bridge, you will immediately contact the United States Fish and Wildlife
Service, Reynoldsburg Field Office at (614) 469-6923.



